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	X
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	Dee Miller
	X
	

	Dan Harden   
	X
	

	Cathy DiPietro- Alternate
	X
	

	
	
	




 Call to Order
Deb Brusini, Chair, calls meeting to order at 9:00am.
5 regular members and 1 alternate attended. Ken Gibbs left at 10 am, Cathy DiPietro was appointed as a voting member after that.
The meeting was heavily attended by the public (approximately 30+ people).

Old Business
		2A. R. Rolfe Corporation
		North High St
		Map 11 Lot 1A, 3, 4, 5

Nick Adams presented general overview of current happenings at the gravel pit. The site walk started near the northeast section of the proposed pit area.  The Board asked several questions regarding what is currently happening at the property, including clearing and equipment. Mr. Adams stated that Rolfe Corporation has a forestry permit to clear 50 acres, has a permit for hay and seeding, and has a permit for mineral excavation (sand pit) up to 2 acres. Mr. Adams showed the pubic and the Board the location of the current sand pit, explained where the pit road would travel, and pointed out boundary flagging.
The Board questioned concerns including equipment and truck noise, number of trucks/equipment operating at once, tailgate noise, traffic movement, re-vegetation, maximum open pit area, amount of sand piled currently, materials the primary road was constructed from. Mr. Adams stated that a noise study is being conducted to measure and address noise concerns. 
The Board and public walked to the Sawyer Brook and the west side feeder stream, noting distances from the proposed clearing edge and various elevations. The Board and public did not walk to the east side of the pit to view the east feeder stream, due to the long distance and deep forest cover. Photos were taken by the Board chair (submitted under separate cover), and some members of the public. During the site walk, Mr. Adams explained the general set-up in and around the pit; the approximate pit depth will depend upon the starting elevation of the excavation, as no digging is proposed below an elevation of at least 5 feet above the water table; stump piles are planned around the edge of the pit, tailgate slamming is intended to be minimal, trucks departing with sand will be covered. Mr. Adams stated much of the tree clearing has occurred but more will occur at the east side of the proposed project area.  Mr. Steven Moore, not associated with Rolfe Corporation and not acting as an agent provided his explanation of certain pit operations.
Mr. Adams stated that a revised plan will be submitted which will include a reduced size of the proposed pit area, correcting the location of the pit road, along with pit phase changes. 
Upon conclusion of Board questions and comments, the public was allowed to ask questions of the applicant, which included water monitoring and plans for the current piles of sand, storage of fuel (no). 
Items the Board requested: a) a relief or topo map that shows the topography at the east side of the proposed project more visually than the current contour maps (if possible), b) an explanation or depiction of which areas of the proposed project are covered by the various permits - including the forestry, hay and seeding, and sand pit permits. 

Other
Adjourn
MOTION	Rolf Madsen moved to adjourn at 10:36am, second by Dee Miller
MOTION CARRIES 5/0


